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Summary
The fifth meeting of the independent Steering Group:

· Updated members on progress made to date. We have made progress across the planned research activities and are now at a logical point to take stock of progress made and next steps;
· Received evidence from roundtables and meetings;

· Received evidence about public sector procurement emerging from site visits, roundtables and other meetings;

· Considered a particular legal case and its relevance to a wider body of case law; and

· Considered some early impressions emerging from the evidence gathered to date.

Key points

· Progress made – We have made good progress across research activities planned as part of the review, and are now at a logical point to take stock of this. To date, the review has focused its evidence gathering effort into roundtables and site visits, as well as the open call for evidence on the gov.uk site which received over 100 responses. 

· Two further roundtables have been held with claimant lawyers and private and voluntary and community sector contractors for public sector contracts. A site visit has been held with a large private sector organisation that is involved in bidding for public sector contracts – this provided fruitful information for the review about procurement about PSED.
· The review team explained that there were some gaps in terms of groups/sectors responding to the review, for example there have been relatively low numbers of business sector, inspectorates and senior decision makers involved. The review team said they would plug these gaps using meetings and telephone interviews to complement the evidence received to date. The steering group will receive evidence from the independent research shortly.
· Engagement activity – the steering group also received evidence from meetings that the review team have held with race stakeholders. It was noted that there had been meetings with gender stakeholders and the devolved administrations and a full note of these meetings would follow.
· Case law – the steering group discussed case law and its relevance to the review. Members were particularly interested in quantitative evidence relating to numbers of cases brought using PSED and the related resource implications.
· Next steps – With the exception of a few outstanding site visits and meetings, much of the evidence-gathering phase is now complete which means the review is about to enter a deliberative phase where evidence is being analysed and recommendations discussed. There will be a substantive agenda item at the next steering group meeting to discuss options for the review.

